VICTORVILLE COMMUNITY SERVICES DEPARTMENT
COMMUNITY SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE
ACTION MINUTES — December 21, 2020

1. CALLTO ORDER The regular meeting of the Community Services Advisory Committee was called to order by Committee Member
Pyle at 4:08
p.m. via Zoom.

2. ROLLCALL PRESENT: Committee Members Pyle, Hernandez, and Smith.

Deputy City Manager Davidson, Manager Salgado, Librarian Carter, Supervisor Villarreal, Recording

HLATH Secretary Nelson, and Secretary Doornbos

3. COMMITTEE CHAIR & VICE CHAIR SELECTION: Motion for Member Bill Pyle to be the Committee Chair; Motion by Member
Smith, Seconded by Member Hernandez. Recording Secretary Nelson conducted a roll call vote: all votes were unanimous.
Motion for Member Michael Smith for the Committee Vice Chair; Motion by Member Hernandez, Seconded by Chair Pyle.
Recording Secretary Nelson conducted a roll call vote: all votes were unanimous.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: It was moved by Committee Member Hernandez to approve the minutes from the meeting on
2/18/2020 & 10/19/2020; seconded by Chair Pyle, motion carried unanimously.

5. PARKAND RECREATION Chair Pyle, objected 1.4 (c), would like to stabilize membership for CSAC, requests the Deputy City
MASTER PLAN DISCUSSION: Manager or City Manager to advise the importance for regular attendance.

6. COMMITTEE MEMBER REPORTS/COMMENTS: Chair Pyle- Grab n’ Go, spoke about the operations at the Huntington Beach
Library. Possibility of doing such a program at Victorville.

Deputy City Manager Davidson- Advised that right now its not a possibility because

of the closure to all City facilities was issued until January 15. Advised we did open for passport services and curbside pickup.
Also, advised that there is concerns for touch points and how to disinfect.

STAFF REPORTS/COMMENTS: Deputy City Manager Davidson spoke about 2 new councilmembers, Elizabeth Becerra and Leslie
Irving, Councilmember Gomez was re-elected and Measure P passed, Councilmember Jones became Mayor and Councilmember
Irving is the Mayor Pro Tem, committee appointments were to be continued. Updated about the cancellation of the Library
Master Plan onsite visit, this will push out the meeting for CSAC to February and City Council will be May/June. Advised and
showed the mew playground at Eagle Ranch Park. Updated that Melissa Nelson will be moving on and that Stephanie Doornbos
will be taking over as Recording Secretary. Manager Salgado advised he will be incorporating the master plan into recreation and
wont sit on the shelf, advised the success of the virtual preschool, the virtual 5K had over 200+ participants and did a Letters for
Santa program at Hook. Librarian Carter advised of the different programs that the City has going on. Discussion between Chair
& Deputy City Manager Davidson about the reorganization.

PUBLIC COMMENT None.

NEXT MEETING DATE January 25, 2021.

ADJOURNMENT Chair Pyle to adjourn the meeting at 4:44 p.m.
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